
 
 

2005 in Review 

Past Year Brings 

Heartaches and Great Joy 

 

This past year was one filled with sorrow, 
excitement, and activity. We were saddened to 
have several members of the Mission Printing 
family pass from this life, but excited that they 
finally received the reward for which they had 
prepared. Many of our family members had 
illnesses and surgeries in 2005. Those that are 
recovering continue to need your prayers and 
encouragement. 
 
Mission Printing experienced the addition of 
many new volunteers and financial contributors 
in 2005. We welcomed the College Street 
Church of Christ Ladies Bible Class 
(Waxahachie, TX) as a family member. This 
evangelistic congregation decided to support our 
work with volunteers. It is always uplifting when 
congregations and individuals see the value of 
the great ministry that Mission Printing is 

involved in around the globe. 

 

Printing Accomplishments 
 

30,060,000 pages 

over 1,000 miles 

over 75,000 pounds 

 
These numbers would be incredible by 
professional standards. Our printers aren’t 
professional printers. They are men in their 60s 
and 80s who get their strength and commitment 
from their Savior! These men printed over 1,000 
miles of gospel material in 2005! Mission 
Printing has never printed this volume before. 
We used 167 rolls of paper, each weighing about 
450 lbs. People are starving the Truth and God is 
using Mission Printing to feed them. Praise God! 
 
Our workers that collate the books are collating 
over 5,000 copies a day! Amazing! Especially 
when you know that our volunteers are in their 

60s, 70s, 80s, and even 90s!  “For God did not 
give us a spirit of timidity, but a spirit of 

power...” 
(2 Timothy 1:7). 

Mission Printing, Inc. 
location/mailing 

2707 Medlin Dr. 

Arlington, TX 76015 
 

missionprinting@gbronline.com 

 

Board of Directors 

Tom Garner, President 
Marvin Brown, V. President 

Doug Jarvis, Secretary 
Roy Thomas, Treasurer 

Jack' Brady 
Tom Sarratt, Jr. 

 

Director 

Vendall W. Dollarhide 

home 817-656-0830 
cell 817-504-1834 

dollarhidefamily@juno.com 
 

Office Administrators 

Mary Carroll 

newsletter, email, 

department communication, 

volunteer supervisor, etc. 
 

Jessie Lee Caskey 
mail, supporter communication, 

supplies, promotion, etc. 

 

Alice Walker 

bookkeeping, call center, 

proofing, etc. 

 

VOLUNTEERS ARE 

WELCOMED! 

MONDAY-
THURSDAY 

7:00 AM-2:00 PM 

 

 

Fire Destroys Storage Building 
 

On January 5, 2006, Mission Printing was the unfortunate target of arson. The primary fire was set in 
the storage building in the back of the property. This storage facility was used to store packing poxes, 
gospel material in foreign languages, machines that had been donated, and various other items. A fire 
was also set next to one of exterior doors, ; however, no damage was done. 
 
We experienced extensive damage to the storage unit, but plans were made to attempt repairs.  The 
repairs were begun this week, but during construction the structure collapsed.  Fortunately, no one 
was hurt. Mission Printing would like to thank Bruce Carroll for his time and service in undertaking 
the job of rebuilding the building. We were happy that he was not hurt during the collapse of the 
structure. A special thank you also goes out to Bro. Carroll and Bro. Tom Griffith for undertaking the 
clean up and for hauling away the debris. 
 
We live in a world in which Satan constantly throws obstacles in our path. However, Mission Printing 
will never be detoured from our mission of “world evangelism by the printed page.” We will continue 
to proclaim the saving message of Jesus with even more determination. Mission Printing is stronger 

because we overcome through our faith in our Savior. 

 
 
 



 
 

Bolero Malawi 

Bolero Church of Christ 

Noel Mkandawire 
 
Our congregation greatly appreciates 
and applauds your tireless effort in 
sending us the precious Bible study 
material and the Bibles 
 
We have now added volunteer WBS 
teachers to work with us and they have 
found your material very valuable. 
 
We are at this time asking you to 
consider sending us another shipment 
of the valuable material. We will keep 
Mission Printing in our prayers as you 
continue publishing gospel material so 
that the world can be transformed for 
Christ. We are amazed at your 
continued sacrifice 
 

 

“We were highly enthusiastic 

when we received your reply to 

our request.” 

 

 

Anambra State, Nigeria 
 

I sincerely appreciate Mission 
Printing’s work in making sure that the 
gospel gets to every “nook and 
cranny” of the world by the printed 
page. I pray to the almighty to bless 
you in abundance and to give you the 
wisdom and power to carry out this 
noble work. 
 
I wanted to thank  you for the material 
that you have supplied to me for the 
last few years. The Bibles were a 
source of edification and 
encouragement to all the brethren, 
especially the new converts. 
 
The last material you sent was very 
useful as they were used by the local 
church and in my personal evangelism. 
I look forward to receiving more of 
your material. 

 Machakos, Kenya 

Church of Christ Kaseve 

Emmanuel Mwavu 
 

May you receive greetings in the 
name of Jesus Christ our lord. I 
write  
this message to express my thanks 
unto the Lord and to you also 
because I have received the books 
and the Bibles which you sent. 
 
May the Almighty God bless 
Mission Printing and your powerful 
ministry. I am reading every book. 
In fact, other ministers in the church 
of Christ as well as denominations 
are being touched by the truths that 
are found in the pages of your 
material. The books are of great 
help! 
 

Tallulah, Louisiana 

Madison Parrish 

Detention Center 

 
On behalf of everyone from the 
detention center, we want to thank 
Mission Printing for the material 
that you sent to us. We are able to 
use everything that we received. We 
have already started using the Bible 
study tracts in our classes. Once 
again, thank you for your help. 

 
Asankrangua, Ghana 

Kwabena Tetteh 

Kwabeng Church of Christ 
 
I was directed by Sister Lucille McClung, 
a supporter of Mission Printing, to 
approach you and request gospel material. 
Sister McClung gave me a list of your 
material and I believe it will be helpful to 
the beginner and the matured. So at this 
time, I am requesting any material that 
you can send me. I know that nay books 
that you send will be good. 
. 

 Zimba, Zambia 

Siamundele Church of Christ 

 

I hope and trust that this letter finds 

Mission Printing well and striving to 

walk in the light of the Lord Jesus 

Christ, the only Lord and Savior. 

 

I’m kindly requesting your literature. It 

will be used during evangelistic 

programs and to help mature Christians 

in God’s word. 
 

 
 

“Our congregation greatly 

appreciates and applauds your 

tireless effort...” 
 
 

Andrha Pradesh, India 
 

Thank you very much for your 

wonderful material. I received your 

parcel in good condition. The material 

is a great help to us. We will be more 

successful in His service with your 

literature at our side. Many perishing 

souls are benefiting by reading the 

books which you send us with love and 

prayers 
 

Apowa, Ghana 
 

Thank you very much for the wonderful 

literature which you sent us.  The 

material is of a great encouragement to 

us and to new Christians in other areas. 

We were highly enthusiastic when we 

received your reply to our request 

 

The material from Mission Printing is 

being distributed and we are winning 

many souls for Christ because of your 

help. We are needing more of your 

scriptural material for our local work 

and to give to those from other villages 

that have heard of Mission Printing and 

your mission. 

 
 



 
 
 

Congregations 

Financially Supporting 

Mission Printing in 2005 

Belpre Church of Christ (Belpre, OH) 450 
Bridgewood Church of Christ (Fort Worth, TX) 312 
Brown Trail Church of Christ (Bedford, TX) R 317 
Cedar Hill Church of Christ (Cedar Hill, TX) R 706 
Church of Christ Bellville (Bellville, TX) R 65 
Church of Christ East of Stanley (Logansport, LA) 35 
Church of Christ Elmore (Elmore, AL) 95 
Church of Christ Hayward (Hayward, CA) 80 
Church of Christ Highland Hills (Fort Worth, TX) R 35 
Church of Christ Howe (Howe, TX) R 160 
Church of Christ Yukon (Yukon, OK) 380 
Church of Christ Terlingua (Terlingua, TX) 7 
Church Hill Church of Christ (N. Richland Hills, TX) R 380 
Crestview Church of Christ (Waco, TX) 646 
4th & Stewart Church of Christ (Brownwood, TX) R 120 
Hiwasse Church of Christ (Hiwasse, AR) R 55 
Ivanhoe Church of Christ (Ivanhoe, TX) R 36 
Johnson Street Church of Christ (San Angelo, TX) 750 

Lassen Street Church of Christ (Vallejo, CA) 210 
Liberty Hill Church of Christ (Liberty Hill, TX) R 90 
Longmire Road Church of Christ (Conroe, TX) R 200 
Longview Church of Christ (Longview, TX) R 200 
Memorial Road Church of Christ (Edmond, OK) 2,677 
Midway Church of Christ (Denton, TX) 30 
New York Avenue Church of Christ (Arlington, TX) R 320 
Newport Church of Christ (Newport, VT) 25 
Ovilla Church of Christ (Ovilla, TX) 250 
Rendon Church of Christ (Rendon, TX) R 50 
San Rafael Church of Christ (San Rafael, CA) 0* 
Smithfield Church of Christ (N. Richland Hills, TX) R 50 
Soldotna Church of Christ (Soldotna, AK) 126 
Turnpike Church of Christ (Grand Prairie, TX) 470 
University Church of Christ (Tyler, TX) R 150 
West Freeway Church of Christ (Fort Worth, TX) R 675 
Wills Point Church of Christ (Wills Point, TX) R 220 

R – regular financial supporter; Mission Printing is included in budget 
# of members follow each congregation 
* - An explanation of the San Rafael Church of Christ is found on p. 7 

 
 
 
 

Congregations 

with Volunteer Support at 

Mission Printing in 2005 

Belt Line Church of Christ, Irving 
Brown Trail Church of Christ, Bedford 
Cedar Hill Church of Christ, Cedar Hill 
College Hill Church of Christ, North Richland Hills 
College Street Church of Christ, Waxahachie 
Emory Church of Christ, Emory 
Handley Church of Christ, Fort Worth 
Highland Church of Christ, Fort Worth 
Jamestown Church of Christ, Jamestown 
Longmire Road Church of Christ, Conroe 
Longview Church of Christ, Longview 
New York Avenue Church of Christ, Arlington 

North Davis Church of Christ, Arlington 
Northwest Church of Christ, Arlington 
Pleasant Ridge Church of Christ, Arlington 
Richland Hills Church of Christ, North Richland Hills 
South Main Church of Christ, Weatherford 
Springtown Church of Christ, Springtown 
University Church of Christ, Tyler 
West Freeway Church of Christ, Fort Worth 
Western Hills Church of Christ, Fort Worth 
Willow Park Church of Christ, Willow Park 
Wills Point Church of Christ, Wills Point 

 



 
 
 
 

Individual & Group 

Financial Supporters 

2005 

Aldriedge, Irene 
Aldriedge, Randy & Ann 
Allen, John & Annie 
Altaffer, William & Norma 
Amado, Stanley & Linda 
Andereas, Ernest & Joyce 
Anderson, Morgan & Dorothy 
Andrews, Faye 
Arledge, Larry & sue 
Arrington, Guinn & Elza 
Arterburn, Alma 
Atherton, Eddie & Deborah 
Austin, James & Janet 
Bacon, Audrey 
Baker, Jason 
Baker, Max & Tonya 
Balch, Chris & Amy 
Ballew, Joe & Martha 
Bankhead, Homer 
Barber, Betty 
Barnett, Jewell 
Beavers, Gene & Joyce 
Behrens, Kaye 
Bell Helicopter SAP Team 
Bell, Art & Fern 
Benedict, Larry & Pat 
Bennett, Ernest & Gail 
Berg, Gene & Geneva 
Berry, Robert 
Bitting, Leslie & Catherine 
Blair, Duane & Edyne 
Blaylock, Bill & Barbara 
Bley, Margaret 
Borcherding, Charles & Kathy 
Bradshaw, Curtis & Wilma 
Bradshaw, Terry & Melinda 
Brady, Jack & Evelyn 
Braziel, Scherry 
Brooks, Mozelle 
Brown, Melvin & Pearl 
Brown, Virgil & Virginia 
Brown, William & Dorothy 
Brownie, Smith & Teresa 
Bryant, Oris 
Burnside, Alene 
Burton, Bill & Barbara 
Busby, Family 
Butler, Rodney 
Camp, Bill & Betty Lou 
Campbell, Joyce 
Carrico, Gerald & Sally 
Carroll, Bruce & Mary 
Carroll, Eugene & Loretta 
Caskey, Jessie Lee 
Cathey, Emery & Ann Zene 
Cato, Christelle 
Cedar Hill C of C (Fellowship Group) 
Cedar Hill C of C (Thursday Workers) 
Chafin, Billy & Margaret 
Chandler, Charles & Sue 
Chanslor, Marguerite 
Cherry, Roy & Cherry 
Clark, Estelle 
Cloud, Tony & Miriam 
Cobb, Melva Faye 
Cobb, R.C. 
Coffey, Karon 
Coker, Norma 
Coleman, Don & Francis 
College St. C of C (Ladies Class) 

Connally, Charles & Barbara 
Cook, Nell 
Cooper, Bill & Cindy 
Copeland, Lynda 
Cove, Sybil Joy 
Crawford, Jon & Mary 
Cruse, Robert & Shirlee 
Culvahouse, El Wanda 
Cummings, Lawrence & Dollie 
Cunningham, Tommy & Karen 
Davies, Don & Betty 
DeLong, Nancy 
Demelia, John 
Dickey, Charles & Dorothy 
Dismuke, Marguriette 
Dixon, Bill & Dot 
Dixon, Mickey & Kathryn 
Dollarhide, Vendall & Elizabeth 
Drake, Calvin & June 
Drott, John & Mary Jo 
Dry, Johnnie 
Duke, Roxie 
Dunn, Bernice 
Echols, Crickett 
Ellis, Mr. & Mrs. Robert 
Entrekin, Billy & Donna 
Estes, Bill & Barbara 
Fallis, Don & La Trelle 
Fallis, Gary & Sarah 
Fallis, Hazel 
Farquhar, Jean 
Fenner, Milton & Sharon 
Finn, Mark & Becky 
Fisher, Murphy & Paula 
Ford, Mr. & Mrs. Leon 
Franklin, Ennis & Norma 
Frederick, Clay & Anna 
Frederick, Mildred 
Freeman, Clyde & Martha 
Friends @ Handley C of C 
Fry, Robert & Dorothy 
Fullagar, Gwen 
Gann, Francis 
Garner, Tom & Ouida 
Gaskill, Charles & Kay 
Gates, Bryce & Lavota 
George, Joe & Jane 
Gibson, Doris 
Gill, Tim 
Glover, Billie & Patsy 
Glover, Ellen Jo 
Good, Dorothy 
Graves, Eileen 
Green, Mr. & Mrs. Clois 
Griffith, Alan & Linda 
Grigsby, David & Cheryl 
Gunter, Don & Peggy 
Guth, David & Betty 
Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
Hagler, Ruth 
Hales, Bud & Billie 
Hall, Don & Vivian 
Hall, Dorothy 
Hammons, Calvin & Betty 
Hammons, Doyle & Roxie 
Harbison, Dale & Amy 
Harding, Sam & Betty 
Hare, Bill & Joy 
Harris, Joyce 
Harston, Frank & Sylvia 
Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
Herriage, Bob & Sue 
Herring, Helen 
Highland C of C (Ladies Class) 
Hillis, Ray & Ann 

Hiltibidal, Jesse 
Himes, Tom & Marsha 
Hinson, John & Pat 
Hinson, Shelton & Norma 
Hobby, David & Karen 
Hodge, John & Darlene 
Holland, Foye & Alice 
Holloway, Bob & Billie 
Hollywood, Linda & Ralph 
Holt, Shirley 
Houston, Travis & Alfreda 
Hughes, Roy & Lue 
Hutsell, Esmer 
Inglis, Shirley 
Jarrel, Lee & Penny 
Jaynes, Tolbert 
Jennings, Alvin & Ellen 
Jennings, John & Oleta 
Jewett, Wilma 
Johnson, Catherine 
Johnson, J.Y. & Jackie 
Johnson, Roy & Addie 
Jones, Charles & Dorothy 
Jones, Davey 
Jones, John & Jane 
Jones, Melvin 
Jones, Pauline 
Jordan, Irless & Margie 
Jordan, Retha 
Kauk, Laurence & Mary 
Kemplin, Carl & Anna 
Kemplin, John & Billie 
Kemplin, Perry & Thelma 
Kennedy, Mr. & Mrs. Melton 
King, Jack & Patricia 
Kiser, Charlie & Lynette 
Lauderdale, Robbie & Susan 
Laws, James & Carolyn 
Lee, Thomas & Judy 
Lewellyn, Jess & Ann 
Lewis, Ray & Barbara 
Liberty Bank 
Liggett, Gary & Marjorie 
Lingard, Carol 
Lipscomb, Wayland & Mary Nell 
Litton, Mr. & Mrs. J.D. 
Lucas, Bettye 
Lucero, Angelo & Julie 
MacLeod, Edward & Nan 
Magee, Nancy 
Malone, Marguerite 
Martas, Chun Yu 
Martin, Ellen 
Martin, Mary 
Martin, Pauline 
Mason, Don & Wanda 
Massie, Charles & Sheila 
McBroom, Connie 
McCauley, Ruth 
McClung, Paul & Lucille 
McCoy, Mac & Virginia 
McGee, Ruth 
McLeroy, Lorene 
McNeil, Did & Barbara 
Merriman, Butch & Linda 
Middleton, Bob & Lavelle 
Milam, L.S. 
Miller, David & Bonnie 
Milligan, Orgel & Hatsene 
Mock, J.T. & Thelma 
Moore, Virgil & Francis 
Morrison, Johnnie 
Morrison, Pam 
Nelson, Vinus & Jean 

Newhouse, Tom & Beverly 
Newton, Bill & Onnie 
Nix, Dennis & Lisa 
Norman, Yancey & Glenda 
North Davis C of C (Sojourners Class) 
N. TX Independent Auto Dealers Assoc. 
O’Neal, Jim & Sarah 
Odom, Grace 
Padermos, John & Dorothy 
Parker, Richard & Beverly 
Parrish, Robert & Margaret 
Paul, Grady & Ruth 
Pearcy, Odeal 
Pearson, Bobby & Faye 
Pendergras, Willa 
Peterson, Evelyn 
Pogue, Milton 
Post, Bobbie 
Prahl, Mr. & Mrs. Van 
Prater, Edmund 
Pressley, Loy & Kaye 
Pulley, Edith 
Rabeck, Larry & Olene 
Ramirez, Paul & Lottie 
Randall, Jon & Kathy 
Reddell, Jimmie 
Redden, Julia 
Reed, Marceline 
Reeves, Dick & Alice 
Reinhardt, Peggy 
Renfro, George 
Reynolds, Norma 
Richardson, Cutah 
Riddle, David & Marva 
Ritchey, Lola 
Roark, Daniel 
Roberson, Marcus 
Roberts, Bobby & Phyllis 
Robinson, Guy & Wyvonne 
Robison, David & Sandra 
Ron Clary Insurance 
Rose, Earl & Virginia 
Ross, J.C. & Dessie 
Rowlett, Jimmy & Linda 
Rowlett, Ray & Billie 
Russwurm, Rusty & Sue 
Sanderson, Alma 
Savage, Jerome & Leah 
Scott, David & Linda 
Sheldon, Nelda 
Shipley, Lois 
Shipley, Winnie 
Short, Don & Judy 
Shumate, Dean & Margaret 
Singleton, Bernita 
Skinner, Dorothy 
Smith, Dillon & Earla Joyce 
Smith, Gerald & Saundra 
Smith, Larry & Mary Jo 
Smith, Mary 
Sneed, Thelda 
Snyder, John & Francis 
Spaulding, Sue 
Spelce, Buck & Ima Nell 
Spence, John 
Spoor, Patrick & Frances 
Springer, Wilson & Frances 
Sprott, Jeremy 
Stafford, George & Doris 
Sweet, Diane 
Swinehart, John & Nancy 
Tarver, Cleo & Judy 
Taylor, Betty 
Teague, John & Juanita 
Templeton, JoAnn 
Terry, Wayne & Mary Lou 
Thomas, Eddie & Flogene 



Thornton, Charles & Norma 
Thut, Helen 
Tidwell, Leta 
Titus, Lois 
Tobias, Frank & Carol 
Tolleson, William & Myra 
Tran, Dorsey 
Ugwunna, Chidi 
Underwood, Eugene & Mary Jane 
Vignette Book Club 
Vincent, Roy & Jettie 
Wade, Myrtle 
Wade, Rozalea 
Waggoner, Frank & Wanda 
Walker, Alice 
Walker, Doris & Janie 
Walker, Norris & Leoma 
Wallace, Gordan & Irene 
Walling, Harold & Theda 
Wasner, Hans & Mary 
Watson, Julie 
Weatherford, Ken & Fran 
Webster, Bill & Sue 

Western Hills C of C (Fahrlender’s Class) 
Wharton, Wally & Eloise 
Whitlock, David & Ann 
Whittington, Steward & Dorothy 
Wied, Leona 
Wiggins, Hattie 
Wilkin, Deborah 
Williamson, James & Ruth 
Williamson, Neuman & Eloise 
Willingham, Henry & Vera 
Wilmeth, Blanche 
Wilson, Ruby 
Winchell, Myrtle 
Winkler, Paul & Mary Lou 
Wise, Wilbert & Lynn 
Wishard, Billy & Helen 
Woodward, Daisy 
Wright, Neil & Becky 
Wright, Stanley & Mary 
Young, Dub & LaVerne 
Youngblood, O.D. & Emily 
Yows, Juanice 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A SPECIAL 

THANK YOU 

TO 

MARVIN BROWN 

 
Mission Printing has been led by God-fearing men for 
the past 26 years.  One of these dedicated men is 
Marvin Brown.  He has served on the board of 
directors for several years.  Brother Brown has had 
health concerns the last couple of years.  Because of 
these concerns, Marvin has chosen to resign from the 
board of directors.  Brother Brown made the 
announcement at our last board meeting on February 7, 
2006. 
 
This Christ-centered man has worked many hours at 
Mission Printing in various capacities.  He has taken 
care of the grounds, overseen roof repairs, and offered 
insight on many other projects and issues that have 
arisen over the years. 
 
Brother Brown will not disappear from Mission 
Printing because of this announcement or his health.  
He will always be a part of our family and we will 
continue to seek his guidance and experience in the 
future.  Thank you, Marvin Brown, for your service 

and love! 

 

CHANGES IN 

CHURCH BUDGETS 

IN 2006 

 

The end of 2005 saw congregations facing hard financial 
times.  Some congregations came to the realization that they 
had to make budget changes.  Some of these changes meant 
lowering financial support or cutting it all together  for some 
ministries. 
 
As a result, three of the congregations that have regularly 
supported Mission Printing for years had to withdraw their 
financial sponsorship for the time being.  They did not do this 
lightly.  The decision came with heartache and tears. 
 
Mission Printing would like to thank each of these 
congregations for their support and encouragement through 
the years.  Your financial support has helped us through the 
years, but is your prayers and encouragement that has given 
Mission Printing it’s continued drive to “world evangelism by 
the printed page.”  Our prayers are with you all. 
 
We experience joy as 2006 begins as well.  We have received 
news that the Fayetteville Church of Christ in Fayetteville, 

GA has been touched by Mission Printing’s vision and has 
decided to include us in their regular monthly budget.  Ray 
Cozart, one of the elders, comments, “We were impressed 
with your efforts to make printed material available to those in 
need.”  He continues by saying that they “... were impressed 
with the quality of material ...”  God is opening new doors for 
Mission Printing in 2006.  With God on our side and the 
support of the body of Christ, Mission Printing will continue 

to develop and send gospel material to the ends of the earth. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

“And we know that all things work 

together for good to those who love 

God, to those who are the called 

according to His purpose.” 

Romans 8:28 
 

 



 
Memorials 

Allen, Bobby & Lovelle 

 Hutsell, Esmer 
 Hutsell, Larry 
Allen, J.P. 
 Friends @ Handley Church of Christ 
Bailey, Larry 
 Cotham, Perry 
Barnett, Maurine 
 Fallis, Hazel 

Beachamp, Juanita 
 Coker, Norma 
Beard, Helen 
 Paul, Grady & Ruth 
Bellows, Mary Belle 
 Friends @ Handley Church of  Christ 
Brittain, Virginia 
 Paul, Grady & Ruth 
Caskey, Guy 
 Jordan, Retha 
 Merriman, C.W. & Linda 
 Walker, Norris & Leoma 
Cauthern, Juanita 
 Dawdy, Dot 
 Lauderdale, Robbie & Susan 
Chance, Jack 
 Davies, Brian & Christina 
 James, Jon & Amy 
Charlton, Mollie Kate 
 Bradshaw, Curtis & Wilma 
Clouse, Mary Lee 
 Hobby, David & Karen 
Cotham, Teresa 
 Macleod, Ed & Nan 
Culver, Andy 

 Paul, Grady & Ruth 
Dangerfield, Jim 
 Cotham, Perry 
Davies, Don & Betty 
 Crum, Judy 
 Davies, Brian & Christiana 
 James, Jon & Amy 
Dodd, Morris 
 Fallis, Hazel 
Duncan, Delbert 

 Hobby, David & Karen 
 Lewellyn, Jess & Ann 
Fenter, Ola V. 
 Braziel, Sherry 
 Cathey, Emery & Ann Zene 
 Cook, Nell 
 Dry, Johnnie 
 Pressley, Loy & Kaye 
 Snyder, John & Frances 
Fisher, Opal 
 Paul, Grady & Ruth 
Flournols, Judy 
 Paul, Grady & Ruth 

Green, Robert 
 Campbell, Joyce 
 Caskey, Jessie Lee 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
 Hobby, David & Karen 
 Lauderdale, Robbie & Susan 
Groves, Ray 
 Cotham, Perry 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
 Minton, Bob & Fayrene 
Gunter, Don 
 Gunter, Peggy 
Guthrie, Ann 
 Cook, Nell 
 Cotham, Perry 
 Dawdy, Dot 
 Morrison, Rick & Sherri 
 Sneed, Thelda 
Hanna, Milton 
 Hiltibidal, Jesse 
Heil, Kari 
 Paul, Grady & Ruth 
Holland, Margaret 
 Caskey, Jessie Lee 
 Cotham, Perry 
Holland, Sue 
 Clark, Robert & Billie 
 Lewis, Ray & Barbara 
 Williamson, Neuman & Eloise 
 Yows, Janice 
Hudgens, Carolyn 
 Fallis, Hazel 
Ivy, Cleo 

 Cathey, Emery & Ann Zene 
 Cook, Nell 
 Dry, Johnnie 
 Pressley, Loy & Kaye 
 Snyder, John & Francis 
Jones, Jimmy C. 
 Farquhar, Jean 
 Jones, Charles & Dorothy 
Knight, Effie 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
Messing, Connie 
 Farquhar, Jean 
 Friends @ Handley Church of Christ 
 Hutsell, Esmer 
 Hutsell, Larry 
Mikus, Betty Jo 
 Cotham, Perry 
Mitchell, Margaret 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
 McLeroy, Lorene 
 Minton, Bob & Fayrene 
Moore, Barbara 
 Friends @ Handley Church of Christ 
Parker, Pat 
 Davies, Brian & Christiana 
 James, Jon & Amy 
Parum, Trent 
 Cotham, Perry 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
Pearson, Wilbur 
 Padermos, John & Dorothy 
Perkins, Dale 
 Wasner, Hans & Mary 

Phillips, Lola Mae 
 Durham, Ernest & Jean 
Pierce, Orville 
 Smithfield Church of Christ 
Powell, Mary 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
Rabeck, Larry 
 Brady, Jack & Evelyn 
 Busby, Mary 
 Campbell, Joyce 
 Caskey, Jessie Lee 
 Chambers, Oleta 
 Coker, Norma 
 Corbitt, Dorothy 
 Cotham, Perry 
 Dawdy, Dot 
 Guthrie, Morris & Melba 
 Hall, Don & Vivian 
 Hall, Dorothy 
 Hiltibidal, Jessie 
 Hobby, David & Karen 
 Lamb, Ara 
 Lauderdale, Robbie & Susan 
 Lee, Tom & Judy 
 Lewellyn, Jess & Ann 
 Lucas, Bettye 
 McCalip, Todd & Ted 
 McKee, Doris 
 McLeroy, Lorene 
 Minton, Bob & Fayrene 
 Nichols, Vera Ann 
 N. Davis Church of Christ Sojourners 
Class 

 Post, Bobbie 
 Russwurm, Rusty & Sue 
 Sheldon, Nelda 
 Stewart, Bill & Dot 
 Teague, John & Juanita 
 Thut, Helen 
 Walker, Dorris & Janie 
 Weatherford, Ken & Fran 
 Webster, Bill & Sue 
 Whitlock, David & Ann 
 Whittington, Steward & Dorothy 
Rawdon, Hubert 
 Hammons, Calvin & Betty 
Robinson, DeLois 
 Tarver, Cleo & Judy 
Smith, Emmitt 
 Fallis, Hazel 
 Young, W.L. & LaVerne 
Smith, Gary 
 Cotham, Perry 
Starkey, Albert 
 Beavers, Gene & Joyce 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
Swinford, Bobbie 
 Beavers, Gene & Joyce 
Thompson, Dorothy 
 Paul, Grady & Ruth 
Thorn, Clara 
 Wasner, Hans & Mary 

Truitt, Lucille 
 Kovarnik, Henry & Jane 
 Randall, Jon & Kathy 
Weaver, Nina 
 Walling, Harold & Theda 



Honors 
All the workers at Mission Printing 
 Lewellyn, Jess & Ann 
 Russwurm, Rusty & Sue 

Berry, Elaine 
 Berry, Robert 
Caskey, Jessie Lee 
 Jordan, Retha 
 Walker, Norris & Leona 
Dunn, Bernice 
 Berry, Robert 
Jones, Pauline 
 Berry, Robert 
Mason, Wanda 
 Brinkley, Bob & Donna 

Birthday Honors 
Burton, Texana 
 Lewellyn, Jess & Ann 
Caskey, Jessie Lee (86

th
) 

 Lewellyn, Jess & Ann 
Whittington, Anna Bell (101

st
) 

 Whittington, Steward & Dorothy 
 

Anniversary Honor 
Morrison, Bob & Mosa (50

th
) 

 Grant, James & Elwanda 
 

Weil, Ray 

 Beavers, Gene & Joyce 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
Whirley, John 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
Whitehead, Ben 
 Clark, Estelle 
 Friends @ Handley Church of Christ 
Whittington, Claudia 
 Whittington, Stewart & Dorothy 
Wiggins, Herman 
 Cotham, Perry 
Wilson, Gladys 
 Fair, David & Mindy 
Winkler, Wendell 
 Berg, Gene & Geneva 
Woodrum, Bennie 
 Hartin, Hubert & Walterrene 
Woods, Ruth Mitchener 
 Walling, Harold & Theda 

 
Memorials & Honors are for the following dates: 

November 18, 2005 to February 16, 2006 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

San Rafael, CA 

 
The San Rafael Church of Christ has a long history 
dating back to the World War II era. In July 1942, the 
first worship service on record for the congregation 
took place. Within five years, they were able to select 
its first elders. 
 
Hundreds of members have belonged to this church 
in the past, many going on to create other 
congregations in the area. Churches of Christ in Mill 
Valley, Vallejo, and Petaluma owe their beginnings 
to those who first worshipped in San Rafael. This has 
always been an evangelistic body of Christ. 
 
In January of 2005, Mission Printing received word 
from Freed-Hardeman University that the San Rafael 
Church of Christ was having to close its doors. The 
closing was not due to scriptural problems or any 
personal dissensions. It was simply the changing 
landscape of the city and neighboring areas.  Many of 
the members of the congregation had moved 
elsewhere or had died. By the end of 2004, there were 
only a few left at San Rafael. These Christians could 
not continue paying the expenses on the church 
building and the 

 preacher’s home. It was then that the congregation 

decided it would be best to close and for the members 

to attend other congregations in the area. 
 

The church had decided several years ago that if it ever 
came to this point, they would use the funds from 

selling their assets to support Freed-Hardeman 

University and Mission Printing. The San Rafael 
Christians designated 90% for Freed-Hardeman and 

the remaining 10% for Mission Printing. As a result of 
this Christ-centered decisions, we were blessed with a 

more than generous gift from this wonderful 

congregation in 2005. 
 

It is never a joy to see a congregation of the Lord’s 
body close it’s door. However, the Christians that 

belonged to the San Rafael Church of Christ should not 

be disheartened. Their legacy will live on through 
Freed-Hardeman, one of the brotherhood’s greatest 

universities, and through Mission Printing, an 
organization dedicated to “world evangelism by the 

printed page.” The San Rafael Church of Christ will 

forever be a part of the Mission Printing story and its 
members will always be a special part of the Mission 

Printing Family! 

 

 



Please remember to spread the news of Mission Printing to individual Christians and congregations of the 
Lord's body. Our director, Vendall Dollarhide, is always ready for an opportunity to share the blessing of 
this wonderful work. If he has not made a presentation to your congregation, we pray that you will 
encourage the church leaders to invite him. He is always willing to fill the pulpit in the absence of the 
preacher and make presentations during class time. 
 

REMEMBER: THE SUCCESS OF MISSION PRINTING DEPENDS ON YOU! 

IN MEMORY OF 

 
(Please print all information) 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss _______________________________ 
Please send notice of this gift to: 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss _______________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                             State                  Zip 
 
Donor(s): 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ________________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                             State                 Zip 
 
$_________ 
Gift Amount 
 

 IN HONOR OF 

 
(Please print all information) 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ______________________________ 
    __ Anniversary                        __ Birthday 
    __ Other _________________________________ 
Please send notice of this gift to: 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss _______________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                              State                   Zip 
 
Donor(s): 
Mr./Mrs./Miss ________________________________ 
 
 

Mailing Address 
 
 

City                                              State                   Zip 
 
$_________ 
Gift Amount 
 

 

 


